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Mr. Paul Gardner, Editor 18 January 1965 . Vol.II-No.7

DEAN OF ADMISSIONS & RECORDS - Mr. Irving W. Parker

Once again Mr. Parker has been invited to become a member of the Financial Need
Analysis Team of the California State Scholarship Commission. This Commission is
charged with the responsibility of making determinations of financial need for State
Scholarship applicants.

The State Scholarship Commission was first formed in 1956, Mr. Parker served on
the first commission and has also served in years 1961, 1962, and 1963.

TheICommissibn will meet at Pomona College on March 15th through 19th.

(Ed Note. Mr. Pa,rker is to be congratulated upon being chosen to serve on thxs
important commission. ) ‘

DEAN OF STUDENTS & PLACEMENT OFFICE - Rev. William F. Phillips

Dear Administration and Faculty

We, of the Placement Ofﬁce will present a Placement ‘Seminar to all J'umors and Seniors
some time in early February. The Seminar will mclude such topics as:
1. Salary survey.
2. Resumes and resume service.
3. The interview, 1nc1udmg our own interview program.
4. Status images.
5. Businessman's portfolio.
Any ideas or innovations you might have for this ‘S:eminar will be welcomed.

Father Phillips

LIBRARY 7 Rev. Charles Dollen

‘The Men's College lerary featured an exhibit of the photographic work of Mrs. Thelma
- Kolitzoff, contributor to Paradise of the Pacific and Visitor magazines. Mrs. Kolitzoff
has done color separation and creat;vevcolor photography. All processing was done by
the photographer herself. The color prints, many of which are abstract studies, was

- displayed on both floors of the Library until December 30.

\Also, another photo exhibit, ""Germany: A New Generation', from the German co'n"sulate
in Los Angeles, has been on display at the south and north ends of the building on the
first floor. :




W

Personal news item: Fr. Matley has acquired an old Console Brunswick record player
from the 30's. If any one has any retired 78 records they no longer want, particularly
pre World War II vintage, they can find a home for them here. ‘

New Hours for the Library: Starting on February lst, 1965, the hours of library service
will be extended. An additional nine hours of service will be provided each week as the
result of student body request.

New Schedule: Mon. - Thurs. 9:00 A.M. -~ 10:00 P. M.
Fri. - 9:00 A. M. - ‘5:00 P. M."

Sat. = ~10:00 A. M. - 4:00.P. M.
e “HhE. e 1s 6:00 P. M.. - 9:00P..M.

*******

FIRE OF LOVE .an anthology of Abbot Marmmn s wr1t1ngs on the Holy Sp1r1t, is the
latest book from Father Dollen, the Un1vers1ty Librarian. Herder of St. Louis is the
American publisher. Price $3.00. (Can be ordered through the College Bookstore!)

DEPARTMENT OF ENGLISH - Mr. Don Ernst, Chairman

The paperback revolution has affected tremendously methods of teaching in college.’
This is common knowledge. It is an area that can be easily neglected, however, first
because of its very newness, and second, because it is a contmdally changing f1e1d It
may be in our best interest as teachers to give this subJect more attentlon

As'it stands now, the student uses our bookstore twice's year ».to buy‘r' tést books at th
beginning of each semester. Besides this, it serves little purpose except.to sell writi‘
paper and tee-shirts. In the mean time, students (many without transportation) must

go off the campus to find the most elemental books related to their fields, if those books
canndt be found in our library. It has been suggested that we should offer. as wide a’
selection of quality paperbacks as poss1b1e in our bookstore.

It could be justified on many counts. We have the students to support enlarged bookstore
facilities; over ‘a thousand at the combined colleges, plus many more coming in for
summer institutes, etc. A teacher often finds it too demanding on the students' pocket-
books to assign many of the titled he would like, yet he wishes that the student would'
read with more diversity'in'the field. The various important titles now in print,
especially in literature, h1story, psychology, philosophy and sociology, offer the
student solid evidence'of the new specialized research in his field. It would.compliment
the library. well. ' U

It is true that there are a few paperbacks, not directly incorporated in courses," ‘in

-stock now. But the selection is so limited, unattractive and ‘haphazardly ¢hosen that it

offers little appeal. The Hopkins News Agency, ‘located within a half mile of the Univer-
sity,'Services many schools in the area, including San Diego State and U. C. S. D. They
offer’ a: complete' line of quality paperbacks and provide racks for their display. The vén-
ture would make money: 30% profit and guaranteed pick-up of any or all the books that
aren't moving. The advantage -of such an arrangement is the ‘quick and’ steady serwce.
which it a.ffords W1th1n a day or two, most any title desired can be made available. W
It woluld, hbwever, heed the assistance of the staff to keep abreast of the many spec1a1-
ized works continuously being published.




‘ knowledge.

This is simply a suggestion. If others feel there is merit in it, please let it be known.
It does seem to fulfill a basic requirement -of a university - to. prov1de Opportumt1es for

Ly BRUR ; Richard Peacock

DEPARTMENT OF SPEECH & DRAMATIC ARTS - Rev. J ohn Cloona.n, Cha:.rman ,

A giant step has been taken by this department during this current school year, na.tnely
the accomplishment of forensic competition with other universities of the Southwest.

On Friday, December 4, members of the U.S. D. Forensics Team: Cheryl Norris, .
Kathleen Zaworski, Ernest Borunda, and Frank Cherry traveled to Los Angeles State
College to compete in the Pacific Southwest Collegiate Forensic Acsociation Champmn-
ship Tournament. Miss Norris and Mr. Borunda received Excellent Awards in extemp-
oraneous speaking. The team was accompamed by Mr. Donald Ernst, Chalrman of our

En glish Department.

'The production of the "Twin Mena.echrm” in the arena format was considered by, t.lus
department to be a success in many respects. Chief among these achievements was the
~fact that the struggling efforts of the Alcala Masquers, for some months defunct after
_the loss of their former moderator, jFr. Leo Lanph1er. ‘and recently handicapped this

" summer by the losing of the speech laboratory a.nd perforrmng theater, rea,ched notable

fruition in their first production of;the.academic year.'

A number of administrators and faculty members of the College for Men have offered

. their patronage to the dramatic work of the Masquers this year. Other members of
the college "family': may become patrons of this work, if they choose. A donation of
five dollars or more entitles a patron to four theater tickets. The patrons to date have

been: Most Rev. Charles Francis Buddy, S.T.D., Very Rev. John Paul Cadden, S.T.D.,

Mr., Harold Dermody, Mr. William E, Salesses, Mr. A. Paul Theil, Mr. Paul R.
Gardner. ' : i,

The Alcala Gaveliers, forensics club of the College for Men, met on Tuesday, Decem-
ber 15, to elect officers for the present year. Their President will be Dennis Gorsich,
their Vice-President will be Richard Galligan. . The club th1s year adm1t$ "coeds" from
the College for Women. Miss Margaret Mahony:is the, Secretary-Treasurer of the
group.

ALCALA GUILD

The Alcala Guild of the University of San Diego College for Men will meet at one thirty
on Monday, January 18, in the Bishop's Dining Roomin the Lark, Arts’ and Sc1ence
Building on campus. §

Members and guests of the Guild are making reservations for a bus tour of Universal
Movie Studios in Studio City, Forest Lawn Memorial Park in Glendale and the Farmers
Market in Los Angeles. Mmes. Joseph J. Hiel and Frank J. O'Connor are accepting

.h reservations for the tour which is scheduled for Wednesday, March 17.

Mrs. John F. O'Donnell is president of the group.

T




SOCIETY FOR ADVANCEMENT OF MANAGEMENT

.In. conjunction with the San f-Diego Chamber of Comm'erc‘é, 'S. A. M. will have a luncheon
at the UvS. Grant Hotel at hoon on Friday, January'22. The speaker will be Dr. Henr”
A. Singer from New York. Dr. Singer is S. A, M.'s executive director. They expect at
least 200 in attendance at this luncheon which is open to the public.

- H.. Dermody

A; S8, B,

It's been a while since I have had the time.to sit down and write something for the
Faculty News, but if you wait long enough, anything.can happen. Seriously, I want to
thank each and every one of the faculty. members that-attended the Homecoming game and
dance last Saturday. I am sure that all of you who attended both functions will agree
that it was a long step in school spirit. In the four years that I have been registered at
the University, I can truthfully say that the faculty this year has taken a much greater
interest in student affairs than ever before. It really looks good, and don't think for a
moment that the students don't appreciate your co-operation, and that it doesn't add to
the "UNIVERSITY" feeling that we have been working so hard to establish-this year.
The platform for this year's A, S. B. President: was to unify the College for Men and the
College for Women, but as you know, we must solve our own inner-tensions before we
can try to broadeﬁ,our goals.

The A.S. B. Officers, and the Student Body as a whole again wish to thank you for the
support you have given us this year. It has not gone unappreciated. .

Pat ,Berry

(Ed. Note: The. ‘hor.necorning activiti_esév_{rez_'e most successful this year.)

CONGRATULATIONS are in order to Phil Woolpert and his fine basketball team. The
fact that U. S. D. has won two tournaments in a row despite injuries to key players is a
tribute to Woolpert's coaching ab111ty

‘The support rendered this year s team has been great The_, é'cheol_ sPirit has been
better than ever this year. & ‘

Congratulations go to Phil Woolpert especially on his 200th win! May there be many,
many more. ) ol

L
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